
   

 

 

Ten years ago we had a dream that all of San 
Antonio’s children – regardless of their physi-
cal or cognitive ability—could enjoy sports 
and recreational programs.  We started with 
one   t-ball team of 12 kids. Our programs, 
participant numbers and community support 
have grown, and so have our kids!  

In 10 Years 
6,179 Children with (dis)Abilities  were Served 

362 Sports, Recreation & Educational Programs 

25,000 Family Members have seen their child 
run bases, swim laps, walk balance beams & gain 

Lots of COURAGE, CONFIDENCE, FRIENDSHIP, PRIDE & JOY 
 

Dear friends of Kinetic Kids,  
over the past ten years, we have been humbled by 
the generosity and support of the community. But 
we have a long way to go to help more kids with 
disabilities. Kinetic Kids hopes to bring joy to 
1,500 children this year.  We want to expand to 
under-served communities, like San Antonio’s 
south side.  Please help us. You can help us cele-

brate our ten year anniversary by making a gift to 
Kinetic Kids today with the enclosed envelope.   
Please consider a gift for each year of service, 
for example $10 for each year of service will 
equal $100! On behalf of our Kinetic Kids, 
thank you for your continued confidence and 
support. 
Yours in service,  
             

Kacey Wernli, P.T.  &  Tracey Fontenot, P.T                                              
Co-Executive Directors & Founders   

    Kinetic Kids 
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Preston 2001 



 2 

 

Thank You to our 2011 vendors, manufacturers, and community & nonprofit resources: 

COMMUNITY RESOURCE AND NONPROFIT 

A Plus Pediatric Rehab           AccessAbility Home Modifications        Any Baby Can         Autism Community Network  
Cabot Cheese Cooperative Christus Homecare       Discovery Toys        Down Syndrome Association of San Antonio     Dynasplint  

Eva's Heroes        Fragile X Alliance of Texas       Himmel Home Health     Mission Road Developmental Center    
Morgan’s Wonderland       Project Mend          Respite Care of San Antonio    Texas Public Radio      The Saddle Light Center       

Therapy 2000     Trinity Surgery Center    UUMC Uability & ACE     Wooden Horse Corporation 

 
 

 
 

 

  

 

 

  

Kinetic Kids’ 7th annual  “Try It Before You Buy It event”  
Was a great success! 

 
 
 

 

 

Kinetic Kids hosted its 7th annual “Try It Before You Buy It” event on 
Presidents’ Day, Monday February 21st this year.  The event gave 
families the  opportunity to not only learn about and view products & 
services, but also to try out a variety of equipment available to the 
special needs community. The event was held at University United 
Methodist Church with a Rodeo Roundup theme. Local vendors, 
community resources & national manufacturers displayed their 
products and services for children with special needs. Equipment 
included: wheelchairs, walkers, adaptive tricycles, orthotics, toys, 
accessible vans, and other therapeutic aides.  Along with all the 
wonderful information provided, there was a Kids Korner where kids 
created their own artwork by decorating “wheels of all kinds” for our 
ever popular “Parade on Wheels.” Streamers, flags, and smiles were 
everywhere as the children paraded throughout the event to the 
sounds of fun Western tunes.  Kinetic Kids’ Dance Performers also 
showed off their boot scootin’ amazing talents with a special 
performance.  A huge thanks to Donna Umhoefer, who did an 
incredible job as our fabulous MC! Kinetic Kids would like to thank 
University United Methodist Church, all of our volunteers and  
committee members for helping make this event such a success!! 
Keep an eye out for our next Try It Event scheduled in 2012! It’s sure 
to boast even more wonderful products and services available to the 
special needs community! 

GOLD SPONSORS 
CAMP CAMP 

Freedom Concepts 
MK Prosthetic & Orthotic Services 
Prescott’s Orthotics & Prosthetics 

Walgreens 

SILVER SPONSORS 
Advanced Orthopedic Designs 

National Seating & Mobility 
Ottobock Health Care 

Rehab Specialties 
Special Care Dentistry 

Travis Medical San Antonio 

BRONZE SPONSORS 
Alamo Mobility 

Columbia Medical 
BeautiControl Spa 

Colours Wheelchairs 
Epic Medstaff 

Marquis Rehab 
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Kinetic Kids athletes attend the 2011 Endeavor Games in Edmond Oklahoma 

WYATT 

ARTURO GABRIEL DANIEL 

HAILEY, MARIAH, DIANA 

OUR 2011 ENDEAVOR ATHLETES 

 

SAMUEL 

Kinetic Kids recently competed at 
the Endeavor Games in track and 
field, swimming and wheelchair 
basketball events. 10 athletes 
with physical disabilities com-
peted in a variety of events and 
brought home 52 gold medals to 
San Antonio!! 
Kacey Wernli, co-executive    
director of Kinetic Kids, states:  
“The Endeavor Games not only 
gives our athletes the opportunity 
to compete but allows them to 
compete against kids their own 
age and functional level.  This 
makes for close competition and 
gives our athletes with physical 
disabilities a chance to compete 
against other athletes with a simi-
lar disability.” 
 Congratulations to the 2011   
Kinetic Kids Endeavor Team: 
Diana Neal (22 years), Mariah 
Kilbourne (22 years), Hailey 
Brown (11 years), Arturo 
Liendo,Jr.(8 years), William 
McKinnley (15 years), Wyatt 
Struxness (14 years), Samuel 
DeRousse (10 years), Seth 
Bosquez (8 years), Gabriel    Do-
nias (7 years)  and Daniel 
Velasquez (15 years).    

Record Breakers:  
Some Kinetic Kids athletes made 
history this year.  Samuel DeR-
ousse, broke the national record 
in the discus event.  Samuel is 10 
years old with cerebral palsy and 
competed in track and field 
events earning him 7 gold med-
als.  Daniel Velasquez, who is 15 
years old with cerebral palsy, 
brought home 8 gold medals, 1 
bronze medal and qualified to 
compete at the National Junior 
Disability Championship being 
held in Saginaw, Michigan in 
July.  

We asked Daniel to share a little 
of his story:  
“National Junior Disabled Compe-
tition, NJDC, aka Nationals is an 
amazing 10 day event. While I 
have qualified every year since I 
started competing, this is my sec-
ond year to compete there.  Being 
able to compete in disabled sports 
with other teenagers that look and 
walk/run just like me, who have 
the same passion I do, is really 
what makes all the hard work 
worthwhile. 
I usually compete at the Endeavor 
Games in Edmond OK in June to 
qualify for Nationals in July.  While 
the Endeavor Games are a lot of 
fun, Nationals is not only fun, but a 
very serious competition.  Nation-
als is also where a lot of the Para-
lympics coaches go to watch, 
teach clinics and recruit future 
USA Team members. 
At Nationals this year, my goal 
was to have personal best in all 
my events.  I competed in nine 
events, had personal best in 4 
events, came in first in all nine 
events and set a National record 
for the Long Jump.  Just for the 
record I hate the Long Jump, but 
decided to show up for a couple of 
jumps, so I wouldn’t be disquali-
fied.  The first two jumps felt really 
good and next thing you know I 
broke the record.  What a shock!  
This was my first event of the 
competition and it just ‘Jump’ 
started me and set the standard 
for the rest of the week. 
Competition, medals, wins, all of 
these things are good, but one of 
best things about Nationals is the 
level of competition and the friend-
ships that are made through com-
petition.  I have made many 
friends in the last two years and I 
fully expect these friendships to 
continue for a long time.”  
Kinetic Kids, Inc is proud of all our 
athletes! 

To learn more about Kinetic Kids or  
the Endeavor Games, please call  

(210)748-5866 or visit www.kinetickidstx.org. 
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        ĕ   Meet one of our new Program Directors:    ĕ 
Adrienne Gaither, OTR 

Hello!  I am thrilled to be part of the Kinetic Kids Team!  I have been an occupational therapist 
working with children for over 15 years and wouldn't have mapped my career any differently! 

I have been blessed to have met and worked with children and families who have been  
affected by many different diagnoses, but Sensory Processing Disorder and Autism are 
areas in which I have been led to specialize.  My involvement with Kinetic Kids began 5 
years ago as a sensory consultant and I have been especially excited to see our Champion 

Division grow and diversify.  Now that I am spending more time with this amazing  organiza-
tion, I look forward to helping that growth continue and to learning more about the other     
programs offered in our Allstar and Competitive Divisions! This summer, I was able to direct  

Musical Theatre, Gymnastics, and our special one-day event focusing on summertime arts 
and crafts. I believe that the most important occupation of childhood is play and that no 
matter what barriers a medical or developmental issue may cause, all children can and 
want to "just have fun!” Kinetic Kids is the  perfect fit for that very important "work" of child-
hood and I'm excited to have the opportunity to facilitate and maximize that potential  

  in any way I can!    
  ĕ Welcome Adrienne to the Kinetic Kids Team! ĕ  

Save-The-Date  
for a Boot Scootin’ Good Time! 

Kinetic Kids’  
8th Annual Hootenanny,  

presented by  
 

 
 
will be held on Thursday, November 3, 2011 
at Pearl Stable.  This fun filled evening is dedi-
cated to our stars, the boys and girls of       
Kinetic Kids.  The Hootenanny is Kinetic Kids’ 
largest fundraising event of the year, where 
guests can enjoy  a dinner, dance and auction. 
For the 2011 Hootenanny, Kinetic Kids is 
proud to have the Honorable Nelson and 
Tracy Wolff serving as Honorary Chairs.  Save 
the Date because you won’t want to miss this 
fun and inspiring event! To be a part of this 
special evening contact Erica Dixon at:       
210-913-0960 or ericadixon@kinetickidstx.org 

SAVE THE DATE! 
Kinetic Kids 1st Annual 5k  

Run/Walk 
 

On January 28, 2012, the first ever Kinetic Kids 5k will be 
held at University of the Incarnate Word. This 5k will be 
unique in that it will have two running courses. One will be 
a scenic course through the beautiful Incarnate Word 
campus, perfectly suited for the San Antonio running 
community. The race will include timing chips and will be 
moderated by Soler’s Sports.  The other will be a scenic 
course for our Kinetic Kids and their families, who will 
have the opportunity to run, walk or roll.  Awards,  t-shirts, 
snacks and beverages will be provided. Current sponsors 
include KCI, Rackspace, & HEB. Interested in being a 
corporate sponsor or volunteering for the event?   

Contact Peggy Neal at peggyneal09@gmail.com  
What better motivator to start the new year off right than 
with a 5K for a great cause!  Start training today and keep 
an eye out at www.kinetickidstx.org for more details! 
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Kinetic Kids’ 3rd Annual Champions Luncheon: 
 

The San Antonio Country Club was the setting for this years’ Champions Luncheon.  
Nearly 150 people came together in support of Kinetic Kids and in celebration of  
Mothers.  The Mother’s Day themed luncheon honored all mothers, including those 
mothers who experience the challenges and joys of raising a child with special needs.            
This year’s luncheon held a special significance as it is Kinetic Kids’ ten-year anniver-
sary.  Ten of our Kinetic Kids, representing 10 years of service, shared with luncheon 
guests their favorite Kinetic Kids program and just how much they love their Mom!  

Kens 5 Chief Meteorologist, Bill Taylor, emceed the event.  The luncheon raised over $20,000, making it the most successful 
luncheon to-date.  The funds raised will be used to off-set program costs, which enables Kinetic Kids to charge participants one-
fourth of what it actually costs to run programs. 
Thank you 2011 Legacy of Champions Donors! 
Adrian & Sheryl Cruz, Mollie & Jeff Cullinane, Lynda Cabell, Toothtime Family Dentistry, Susan & Kenneth Farrimond, Kathy & Bill 
Friend, Laura Guglielmo, Diana Hayles, Billie C. Holmes, Susan Loyola, Robert Lyons, Sandra Proffitt-Marsteller, Rick & Peggy 
Neal, Julie A. Plunkett, Joanie & Kent Tuholsky, Kacey Wernli, Renee & Keith Wright, Todd & Polly Wyckoff  
Thank you 2011 Table Captains for helping make the luncheon a success! 
Alpa Patel-Challapalli, Cathryn LeVrier, Elsie Tuholsky, Joanie Tuholsky, Kacey Wernli, Kathy Friend, Lorena Esnayra, Marla   
Svedeman, Mollie Cullinane, Natalie Gingrich, Peggy Neal, Pattie Martinez, Sally Blecher, Sheryl Cruz, Suzy Hill, & Teresa Benke 

Kinetic Kids thanks all of our amazing supporters!! 
Our goals and dreams for enriching the lives of children with disabilities is made possible from our    

generous donors and supporters throughout the year. We are able to achieve such great results because 
of people like you. Thank you. 

Coach: Gifts of $1,500 - $4,999                                                                    

Believe It Foundation                                                                            
Catto Charitable Foundation      

Epic Medstaff Home Healthcare                                                                    
Joan & Herb Kelleher Foundation                                                                  

Susan Loyola                                                                                   
John and Julie Maguire                                                                           

Pro-Vigil     
Tesoro 

Owner: Gifts of $5,000 - $9,999 

San Antonio Childrens Foundation 
St. Luke's Lutheran Health Ministries 

The USAA Foundation, Inc. 

Assistant Coach:  $500 - $1,499 

Sports Trainer:  $250 -$499 

Susan Minor 
Lu Neal      

Rick and Peggy Neal                                                         
Dennis & Martie Noll                                                        

Northside Lions Charitable 
Foundation  

Renee & Keith Wright  
Victor and Lisa Quiroga  

Adrian and Sheryl Cruz                                             
Ray Bissmeyer 

Matt and Karen Conrad   
Dr. Madhu Challapalli and 

Alpa Patel Challapalli                                                                      
Mollie and Jeff Cullinane                                                                         

Tifini Furst 
Lazarus Foundation Fund  

Daniel and Sally Blecher                  
Roger and Sharon Burg                   

Marcy Charman                         
Jean Countryman                        

Sue Gregory 
Sandy and Jim Hallmark 

Elizabeth Norwood 
Mary Martin 

Commissioner:    
Gifts of $10,000 and Up 

Blue Bird Auxiliary 
Genevieve and Ward Orsinger 

Foundation 
KCI      

Kronkosky Charitable Foundation 
The Najim Family Foundation 
Toyota Motor Manufacturing, 

Texas, Inc. 
Valero Energy Foundation 

Mary and Eugene Martinez 
Kim Riojas 

RBC Foundation 
David and Cindy Schneider  
Marla and Steve Svedeman  

Transwestern  
Joan and W. Richey Wyatt  

Lora Watts  
Sara White  

 

Thank  
You! 

Friend Family 
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Our volunteers are the heart and soul of our organization. The success of our Kids 
is due largely in part to the enthusiasm, encouragement and dedication of our      
volunteers. We know the commitment and sacrifice it requires to volunteer your 
time with us and we appreciate each and every one of you! THANK YOU! 

To volunteer contact Natalie Henry:   volunteer@kinetickidstx.org  or call  210-621-3141 

 
 

 

 

   

 

 

 
HOW TO CONTACT KINETIC KIDS 

www.facebook.com/kinetickids  

Kinetic Kids Inc.P.O. Box 690993 San Antonio, TX 78269   
visit : www.kinetickidstx.org  
For Program Information:  

 Tracey Fontenot tracey.kinetickids@sbcglobal.net 210-748-5867                   
or Kacey Wernli: kc.wernli@sbcglobal.net   210-748-5866  

Kinetic Kids Board of Directors Corner:  
Kinetic Kids welcomes new Board President, 

Josh Zeller  
Originally from Houston, Josh resides in San 
Antonio with his wife and three children.  
Josh has served on the Kinetic Kids board for 
over a year.  When asked why he became    
involved with Kinetic Kids Josh said, “Kinetic 
Kids is a truly remarkable organiza-

tion. Through the hard work of the KK staff and volunteers, so many children 
and their families have the opportunity to participate in enjoyable, educa-
tional and rewarding experiences.  If you attend one event, you can’t help but 
fall in love with the organization and the happiness that it provides.  I am    
excited and honored to serve as the board president.”  Thank YOU Josh! 

 As you may know, Kinetic Kids utilizes numerous facilities throughout San 
Antonio to provide its programs for our amazing kids. One facility in particu-
lar has gone out of their way to allow us time and space in their wonderful 
facilities. THANK YOU University United Methodist Church for all you have 

done in helping us bring so many programs to the special needs population of San Antonio!  

“Vo lun t e e r i ng  w i th     
K i n e t i c  K i d s  i s        
awesome!!! I have so 
much fun seeing them 
rejoice in friendly    
competition. I love that 
each child is unique. 
They all learn and   
respond differently from each 
other. As a volunteer, this helped me expand 
my knowledge of how to work with future Ki-
netic Kids and be more capable of helping any 
child in the many different programs.  
Knowing that they look forward to seeing me 
every week is an indescribable feeling.  
—Long time volunteer, David Muniz 

As a first year  
volunteer with   
Kinetic Kids, I 
loved spending 
time with these 
special kids 
e v e r y 
week!  They had 
so much energy 
and love.  It was 
a joy to watch 
their skills  

improve each week, but it was even 
more rewarding to encourage their  
confidence in life. —Amy Harris 

2011 Board of Directors 
 

Executive Officers 
 

Josh Zeller 
Board President                                                                                                       
Republic National Distributing  
Company                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
 

Karen Martin  
Board Secretary                                                                                                               
Pediatric Dietitian 
 

John Maguire  
Board Treasurer                                                                                                               
Valero 
 

Board Members 
 

Ray Bissmeyer                                                                                                                            
Cox Smith 
 

Dan Blecher                                                                                                                           
RBC Wealth Management 
 

Alpa Patel-Challapalli                                                                                                      
Occupational Therapist 
 

Sheryl Cruz                                                                                                                                      
Rackspace Hosting 
 

Tifini Furst                                                                                                                                          
Spurs Sports and Entertainment 
 

Cathryn Le Vrier                                                                                                                                                                                                           
Golf San Antonio—Valero 
 

Lew Moorman                                                                                                                      
The Rackspace Cloud 
 

Susan Morris                                                                                                                                                                   
KCI 
 

Peggy Neal                                   
Baptist Hospital 
 

Ramona Parker, PhD, RN, MSN                                                                                         
Univ. of the Incarnate Word  
School of Nursing 
 

David Smith                                                                                                                                 
NuStar Energy 
 

Lori Velasquez                                                                                                                      
Broadway Bank 
 

Todd Wyckoff                                                                                                                   
USAA 
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Kinetic Kids Photo Gallery 
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